Cable Advisory Council Area 2

Bridgeport, Fairfield, Stratford, Milford, Orange, Woodbridge

www.cacarea2.com

April 20, 2017 Orange Town Hall, Orange, CT   

Attendance: Stu Strelzer, Gerry Speno – Fairfield; Ron Davis, Marlene Silverstein – Orange;  Al May - Milford 

Call to Order at 7:00 PM.  Ron announced that Jennifer was not able to attend tonight’s meeting.

Guests/New Members  None

Review Prior Minutes   Pass at this time
New Business  Marlene explained to the members that when GATA checks are dispersed, the balance in the checking account falls below the minimum and the CAC incurs a fee.  She would like it if the CAC could leave enough money in the GATA account as to not have the council pay fees. Gerry motioned, seconded by Al that the council keep a balance in the GATA account high enough as to not incur fees.  All present members in favor.

Gerry asked to speak to the members about the possibility of allowing for an equity ask in the grant funding.  Because of the economic situation he is worried about next years town funding and the grant money may be the only resource.  Members discussed the funding and reporting requirements as well as the grant year structure as opposed to many town’s fiscal year structure.  Gerry added that he would recommend a dollar amount cap and a stated time period limit.  It was decided that the idea be held until legality is confirmed and suggested that all members check with their town attorneys to determine legality before the council entertain a motion. Marlene also noted that she would like to see a separate line item stipulating that the money would be used in the future.  
Towns  Pass

Treasurer’s Report  Pass

Chair  Ron announced that he needed to make a reappointment to the Statewide Cable Council and asked for volunteers. After discussing the requirements, Stu volunteered and Gerry said he would go as a proxy if Stu were unavailable.  
GATA   Marlene reported that the grant applications for the Oct. 1, 2016 – Sept. 30, 2017 grant year have been sent out.  The completed applications are due in July, after which GATA will hold a meeting on the allocations and bring their recommendations to the CAC for approval.  Marlene noted that at the October CAC meeting, Ron had asked her to put together an explanation about GATA’s mission and procedures to be added as an addendum to the bylaws.  Marlene distributed a copy to all present members.  Stu motioned, seconded by Al, to accept Marlene’s document as stated.  All present members in favor.

Adjournment  Ron motioned, seconded by Marlene, to adjourn at 7:40PM.  All present members in favor.  The next meeting is scheduled for May 18, 2017 at Cablevision in Norwalk.  

